

Dean of School's Report ~ April 21, 2021

[Updated: April 17, 2021]

1. Update from Student Services: Report from Mr. Mazzone.

2. Director of Faculty Update: Report from Mrs. Tyrie, Director of Faculty.

3. Admissions Update:

As of 4/21/21, There are 132 applications for the 21/22 school year, 114 of them are complete.

Grade	6th	7th	8th	9th	10th	11th	12th
Total	61	26	16	17	8	4	0
Completed	57	23	11	12	8	3	0

- **4. John Stark Day:** We had a wonderful 4-day celebration of John Stark Day from April 9th through April 12th. Thank you to all of our sponsors and participants. We raised approximately \$3,400 for the annual fund through the scavenger hunt and online event. A press release will be going out shortly acknowledging the day.
- **5. Busing Update:** At this time we have been told the hub model will remain for the rest of this school year and into the next school year. The DoE is now involved to support charter and non-public schools. There will be a meeting with the Manchester School District and charter/non-public schools later this week
- **6. Earth Day:** Tomorrow all students will help beautify the school grounds in honor of Earth Day. Each Round Table has been given an assignment and will have a designated task during the event. We look forward to picking up trash and other unwanted items around the school.
- 7. THANK YOU: To Mrs. Forsyth for her work on the John Stark Day events, all of the participants in the John Stark Day activities, to all of the parents who volunteered to put furniture together, to Mrs. Tyrie and Ms. Meilleur for organizing standardized testing, to the Board of Trustees for the birthday balloons, to the amazing Founders community which we are all so lucky to be a part of, THANK YOU! THANK YOU!